
Dear students at GSAIS,  
 
If you plan a research project on human participants outside GSAIS (interview,  survey, 
experiment, etc),  
you should consider this year's particular condition amid COVID-19.  
Basically, these research projects to see people face-to-face (off-line) will not be allowed 
until the situation returns to normal.  
 
You should postpone such data collections for the time being, so please figure out what 
kind of activities are useful for your QE or other papers.  
Discuss with your supervisor(s) on this matter as soon as possible.  
 
Kaoru Sekiyama  
School Affairs Committee 


